
 

 

RM of Montcalm Office: (204) 737-2271   Fax:(204) 737-2326  

info@rmofmontcalm.com 

Public Works Shop: (204) 758-3824 

Stat Holiday Garbage Pick Up 

St Jean Recycling 

St Joseph & Letellier Recycling 

Council Meeting  

Office hours:  Monday– Friday 8:30am till 4:30 pm  / Closed from 12:00pm—1:00pm for lunch 

December 2022 
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LUD of St Jean Baptiste 

Christmas is fast approaching, and the RM staff have started  
putting up the lights and decorations around town. You may   
notice some empty poles, we are in the process of changing our 
lights to new designs that are more energy efficient, so watch for 
them! The Toboggan slide at the Bridge Pavilion will be back 
again this winter. The new lights on the deck should make    
evening sliding more enjoyable. The opening day will depend on 
snow accumulation and when the river ice is safe. Stay tuned! 
The LUD will again be sponsoring, in part, “The Family Fun Day 
on The Red Festival”.  We are looking for ideas on activities you 
would like to see, and we need Volunteers to organize and coor-
dinate those activities. Please contact Wayne Klassen to volun-
teer as an organization or as an individual. 

The LUD is very excited to share that we have started the Design 
Phase of a new Housing Development in the area behind Rue 
Fillion (street), the area is currently farm land. We are in the early 
phase of this project, but we will continue to share information in 
future newsletters.  

The LUD committee would also like to take this opportunity to 
wish everyone and their families a very Merry Christmas, And a 
Happy and Prosperous New Year! 

Holiday Closure Dates  

RM of Montcalm Office:                                         
December 26th to December 30th 

Transfer Station:                                               
Saturday, December 24th & Tuesday, December 27th  

Employment Opportunity 

Paradis Des Pionniers Inc 

Meal Program Coordinator 

The Congregate Meal Coordinator will provide     
nutritious meals and social support to seniors and 
persons with disabilities in a congregate dining     
setting to assist them in maintaining their               
independence. 

Experience: 

 Previous experience working in food handling 
and/or food services 

 Experience working with older adults an asset 

Physical Demands and Working Conditions: 

 No hazardous conditions 

 Ability to stand for long periods of time 

Requirements: 

 Min. Grade 12 

 Administrative Skills 

 Good communication skills (written and verbal) 

 Understanding of aging process 

 Must have own reliable vehicle 

 Bilingual an asset but not a requirement 

Core Duties and Responsibilities: 

A. Meal Service 

B. Volunteers 

C. Financial 

Application due December 18th,2022 

Please submit applications to:                                                    
paradisdespionniersinc@gmail.com 

Holiday Safety Tips 

~Keep lit candles away from decorations and other things that 
can burn. Blow out lit candles when you leave the room or go 
to bed. Keep children and pets away from lit candles.  

~Turn off all light strings and decorations before leaving home 
or going to bed.  

~Stay in the kitchen when cooking on the stovetop.  

~Water live Christmas trees daily, keep trees away from heat 
sources and check lights for excessive wear. 

Speed limit of 30 km/h on 2nd 
Ave SW in St Jean Baptiste at all 
times. 

St. Jean Arena 

FREE Public Skating every Sunday  

1PM - 4PM 



 

 

RM of Montcalm Office: (204) 737-2271   

Fax:(204) 737-2326  Office hours:  Monday– Friday 8:30am till 4:30 pm  / Closed from 12:00pm—1:00pm for lunch 

Public Works Shop: (204) 758-3824

CAO Report 
 

Merry Christmas & Happy Holidays! It’s that time of year again 
when we gather with friends and loved ones to celebrate this 
joyous season. We are all very grateful this year to be able to 
gather with all our family, friends and loved ones without       
restrictions.  
 
This has been an incredibly busy year for all RM staff, and we 
are very blessed to have such a fantastic team! We welcomed a 
few new members this year, including our new Public Works 
Manager Curtis Schultz. If you see them around, make sure to 
give a wave and a smile to show your appreciation for all their 
hard work! 
 
2023 is coming quickly and the RM Council and staff are busy 
planning for next year. There is still a lot of flood recovery to be 
done and the flood mitigation project on St. Mary’s Road will 
continue to move ahead. In St. Jean work will continue on the 
new development at the south end. Letellier Athletics            
Association will see the new play structure go up and so much 
more throughout the RM! 
 
Make sure you follow us on Facebook & Instagram for the latest 
news, we don’t always have time to get paper notices out in 
emergency situations. Also, you can sign up for our email list by 
visiting our website at www.rmofmontcalm.com. 
 
In closing, on behalf of Council, myself and all the staff we wish 

you a  Merry Christmas and Happy New Year! 

 
 

Bibliothèque Montcalm Library 

Did you know that you could borrow puzzles from the library?  

We have a large selection of 300, 500 and 1 000 plus pieces. There is    
something for everyone! What a great pastime during winter! 

Collecting tabs off your aluminum-canned beverages?  You can bring 
them to the library for the Tabs for Wheelchairs Program.   

Our hours of operation are Monday 3:30 – 5 p.m.  
Tuesday – Wednesday- Thursday 3:30 to 8 p.m. 

 Water bills due                         
January 20,2023 

Supplemental Taxes 
due December 31,2022 

Reeve Paul Gilmore: (204) 746-5422 

Back row: Councilor Paul Sabourin, Councilor Emile 
Remillard, Councilor Louis Duval, Councilor Jean 
Barnabe 

Front row: Councilor Harold Janzen, Reeve Paul  
Gilmore, Chief Administrative Officer Jolene Bird 

Make sure you’re visible in the dark. Wear bright or reflective 
clothing at night.  

Friendly reminder to remove parked vehicles and   
refrain from parking on public streets and lanes    

during and after snowfall events which require the 
removal of accumulated snow. You may resume   

parking on streets after snow removal operations 
have been completed.  

We also ask that residents do not deposit snow from 
private properties onto public roads, streets and 

lanes.  


